# Canterbury Tales

AUGUST 2006



# Request From your Board

We all received the note about the Overland Park city meeting held to review the plans for the widening of 119th St. The Board is urging residents to review that information again and is requesting that all residents contact our city council member Jim Hix at 913-685-0890 to voice our opposition to the Dynamic Messaging Signs that are being proposed. The Board believes that the DMS signs will be a major detractor to the residential nature of the area along 119th St. Please review the information again and contact Jim Hix to register your opposition to the sign. This opposition is specific to the DMS signs, and not the widening project in general.

### Announcement of Annual Neighborhood Picnic

The Picnic will be held in the Woodward cul-de-sac on Sunday, September 24th.

#### Hard Summer on our Trees and Shrubs

The landscaping crews have noticed that this summer has been very hard on our trees and shrubs due to the heat and drought. In the interest of keeping the surviving trees healthy, we are requesting all home-owners to remove any dying or dead trees, such as some of the pines. This will serve to reduce or eliminate a source of disease and potential fire hazard, and will contribute to the beauty and aesthetics and home values of the neighborhood.

#### BOARD MEMBERS

Jim Gromer President	913.451.9036
Dale Williams	913.451.3645
Everett Knapp	913.451.8442
Erwin Stern	913.451.9457
Charles Metzker	913.663.3580
Philip Kopp	913.663.5677
Betsy Graverson	913.661.9228
Bill Deckert	913.451.1877



#### Roofing Reminder

Please consult the Directory for Roofing Guidelines and have your plans approved by Dale Williams and his committee.

## **Guidelines for Curbside Placement of Trash**

General Trash Guidelines: It is important for all residents to follow the City rules on putting out our trash. Your trash items may only be placed on the curbside on Sunday prior to the scheduled Monday pickup. Please do not placed any items on the curb prior to Sunday. It detracts from the neighborhood and is a violation of the City trash guidelines.

Large items can be picked up any time of year by scheduling in advance with Deffenbaugh at 913-631-3300. There is a nominal service fee. Items to be included: appliances, furniture, remodeling debris and other unusual items. Free large item pick-up by the city for addresses East of Antioch will resume in April 2007. (alternates every other year east/west). For further information please visit: www.opkansas.org/\_Res/City\_Services/Trash\_and\_Recycling

# Did you Notice our Sidewalks got Repaired?

The city of Overland Park contracted to have sidewalks throughout this area repaired or replaced. You may have a patch of fresh dirt where the new sidewalks were placed and some green mulch that has been sprayed on the dirt. This mulch contains grass seed and fertilizer and should be watered for the first two weeks that the mulch has been put down. Please water these areas as much as possible through August 21st and periodically thereafter with the rest of the lawn.



# **Kansas City Chiefs Schedule**

Date	Opponent	Time
9/10/2006	Cincinnati Bengals	12:00 PM
9/17/2006	at Denver Broncos	3:15 PM
9/24/2006	Bye	
10/1/2006	San Francisco 49ers	12:00 PM
10/8/2006	at Arizona Cardinals	3:05 PM
10/15/2006	at Pittsburgh Steelers	3:15 PM
10/22/2006	San Diego Chargers	12:00 PM
10/29/2006	Seattle Seahawks	12:00 PM
11/5/2006	at St. Louis Rams	12:00 PM
11/12/2006	at Miami Dolphins	12:00 PM
11/19/2006	Oakland Raiders	12:00 PM
11/23/2006	Denver Broncos	7:00 PM
12/3/2006	at Cleveland Browns	12:00 PM
12/10/2006	Baltimore Ravens	12:00 PM
12/17/2006	at San Diego Chargers	3:05 PM
12/23/2006	at Oakland Raiders	7:00 PM
12/31/2006	Jacksonville Jaguars	12:00 PM

# **Upcoming Events**

First day of School: Thursday August 17th

Labor Day: Monday September 4th

Chiefs Home Opener: Sunday September 10th Neighborhood picnic: Sunday September 24th

Halloween: Tuesday October 31st

